
Minutes of the General Meeting
of Enville Parish Council held in 
The Pavilion, Enville on Monday, January 10th, 2022, 7.30pm.
(following Government guidelines)

Present: Cllr Poole, Cllr Adams, Cllr Thorne.  
Apologies: Cllr Slawinski, District Cllr Wilson, Cllr Jones, Cllr Price, Cllr Ollerhead, John Redwood.
Also present: PCSO Paula Wilkes
 01/22 Minutes of the previous General Meeting having been circulated were taken as read. Cllr Adams accepted that they be a true record and this was seconded by Cllr Thorne.  All being in favour the Chairman signed the minutes.
02/22 Police Report
PCSC Paula Wilkes read out and went through the Police Report. It covered the past two months. She reported that a Wildlife Operation had been running in the area. The New Chief Constable was an advocate for Community Policing and she was returning to more local Community style Policing.  
03/22 Matter Arising
1. The Chairman confirmed that the vintage finger post had now been repositioned in the garden next to the War Memorial.
2. The issue of the Defibrillator was discussed. There were various options for the installation and positioning. It needed to be wall mounted in a heated case and have a power supply. The machine needs servicing every 5 years and currently it was believed to have another 18 months left before the service was due again. Cllr Thornes husband will confirm this in due course. To be discussed further at the next meeting. Cllr Poole to contact the Enville resident who had initially made the enquiry with regards to the Defibrillator.
3. The Chairman had spoken to Richard Hobbs from Evenfield. He would be able to stay within budget for the jobs that were required, albeit the cleaning of road signs would be a one off session requiring additional funding. 
04/22 Road and Safety
1. The reported issue of flooding in Blundies Lane had improved since the work had been carried out by the Road Service team.
2. The County Council Highways Dept had sent a report regarding the tackling of Pot Holes which was discussed. 
05/22 County Cllr Report –  County Cllr Wilson had sent her apologies.

06/22 Wolverhampton Business Airport –
Cllr Adams confirmed that the planning had been delayed and being deferred.
07/22 SPCA – All emails forwarded.  
08/22 Planning Applications - All emails forwarded.
09/22 Accounts for Payment
1.HMRC ……………………………………………………………………..£93.00
2. Mrs D Baker Wages …………………………………………………. £397.00
3. Autela Services…………………………………………………..…….£30.00
4. Evenfield Invoice 1034……………………………………………….£576.00
Cheques had been duly written prior to the meeting.  Proposed Cllr Thorne and seconded by Cllr Adams.
10/22 Correspondence- 
The Clerk reported that she had received letters of appreciation from the following organisations in response to the cheques sent to support them from the Parish Council
Kinver Community Bus - Donation
The Pigeon - Donation 
Enville Village Trust - Donation
Enville Senior Citizens Club  - Donation 
11/22 Any Other Business 
1. The Chairman reported that he was still in discussions to look at alternative energy suppliers. We are currently with Yu Energy and sourcing the most competitive rate.    
Meeting Dates for 2022 / 2023 
Monday, March 7, 2022
Tuesday, May 3rd, 2022
Monday, July 4th, 2022
Monday, September 5th, 2022
Monday, November 7th, 2022
Monday, January 9, 2023

There being no further business the Chairman closed the Meeting at 9.00pm.
















